Senate Economics Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Treasury Portfolio

Budget Estimates, 4 – 6 June 2002


Question: Bud 18

Topic: 

CAMAC

Hansard Page:
Written question on notice from Senator Conroy

Senator Conroy asked:

1.
How much funding have you received for 2002-03?

2.
What projects are CAMAC currently examining?

3.
What projects are CAMAC planning to examine in 2002-03?

Answer:

1. $878,000

2.
The Corporations and Markets Advisory Committee is currently dealing with the following matters.

· Insider Trading. A Proposals Paper for further public consultation is in preparation, for release later in 2002.

· Compensation Arrangements for Retail Participants in Financial Markets. The Advisory Committee is co‑ordinating with Treasury on the next stage of this project, which will include a Discussion Paper for public consultation.

· Law of Dividends. The Advisory Committee is reviewing the recent Australian Accounting Research Foundation Discussion Paper on reforming the law of dividends.

3.
Continuing work

The Advisory Committee will settle and publish its Insider Trading Final Report, as well as continuing its work on Compensation Arrangements for Retail Participants in Financial Markets and Law of Dividends.
New projects

Directors’ Duties and Personal Liability. The Advisory Committee has received a reference from the Parliamentary Secretary to the Treasurer, Senator Campbell, on directors’ duties and personal liability. 

CAMAC’s consideration will include a review of the personal liability of directors, at common law and under State and Federal legislation, and:

· whether this potential liability would result in a disincentive for:

· persons accepting or continuing to hold directorships; and

· directors engaging in entrepreneurial but responsible risk taking;

· the impact of directors’ liability on the availability of professional indemnity insurance; and

· consequences of rising insurance premiums.

CLERP 9: Corporate Disclosure. Consideration is being given to a possible CLERP 9, which may include a review of the continuous disclosure provisions and the ASIC proposals to impose penalties for breach of the continuous disclosure requirements. That review, if it takes place, will also take into account proposals stemming from discussions at the ASIC Corporate Governance Roundtable to permit companies to use electronic rather than paper communications. There may be a possible role for the Advisory Committee in the course of that review.

Mandatory bid rule and other takeover reforms. Government policy is to introduce the mandatory bid rule. It was possible that the Advisory Committee may have some role in considering some of the implementation issues.
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